
 

 

	
	
Operations:	

• We	responded	to	57	calls	in	August.	Average	response	times	district	wide	was	10	min	27	seconds.	
• Average	response	times	by	station	are	as	follows.		Station	1-18:57,	Station	2-13:13,	Station	3-

11:16,	Station	4-9:20,	Station	5-3:28,	Station	6-11:48,	Station	7-9:10,	Station	9-11:06	
• Slow	progress	is	still	being	made	on	Tender	57,	No	ETA	yet.		
• We	had	a	few	challenging	back	country	calls	that	went	very	well.		The	teamwork	between	agencies	

is	better	than	ever.	
• Active	threat	planning	for	the	school	is	nearing	completion.	There	is	a	table	top	exercise	next	

month	and	a	live	evolution	to	follow.			
Wildland/Mitigation:	

• Roadside	chipping	in	Golden	Gate	went	well.		Chipping	took	just	over	4	days,	27	properties	
participated,	and	81	cubic	yards	were	removed.	

• County	mitigation	around	the	Community	Center	and	Justice	Center	has	been	approved	and	will	
start	later	this	week.	

• Roadside	mitigation	in	Corona	Heights	will	begin	after	a	community	meeting	her	on	October	12th	
at	18:00	at	Station	3.		

• Corona	Heights	chipping	event	starts	October	2nd.	
• Brush	truck	has	been	available,	unfortunately	has	not	been	requested.			

Administration:		
• We	should	hear	about	our	Direct	Distribution	Grant	next	month.		There	were	$10	million	in	

requests	and	only	$3	million	available.				
• Will	be	submitting	our	second	Historical	roof	grant	by	the	end	of	the	month.	
• Fire	alarm	at	Station	7	should	be	completed	by	Friday.	
• A	few	repairs	and	testing	are	scheduled	for	the	Station	3	fire	alarm	system.			
• Special	meeting	October	11th	to	receive	draft	budget.		
• Our	next	meeting	is	at	Station	9	on	October	17th.	Open	House	from	4-6PM,	ribbon	cutting	at	6PM	

followed	by	the	board	meeting.		
• We	are	bringing	on	two	additional	volunteers,	one	in	and	one	out	of	district.			

	
Training:		

• Monthly	training	for	Sept	is	residential	fire	attack	w/	hands-on	training	at	Boulder	Training	
Center	in	early	Oct	(delayed	from	9/30	for	fishing	event)	

• Public	CPR	class	on	9/9	went	well,	six	community	members	in	attendance.	Thx	to	Lt	Arendt	for	
organizing	and	former	volunteer	Jon	Roy	for	assisting.	

• In	final	prep	for	FF2	w/	Golden	FD	and	Golden	Gate	FPD,	six	TFPD	members	enrolled.	
• Working	on	scheduling	two	more	live-fire	days	at	Boulder	and/or	Clear	Creek	before	end	of	year	
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